
 Florida Department of 

Memorandum                       Environmental Protection 
 

 
TO: File 
 
FROM: James Byer 
 
DATE: September 29, 2006 
 
SUBJECT: Closure of The Onyx Environmental Services, OGC # 06-1673-37-HW 
 
 

• NWD Warning Letter dated August 2, 2006 with violations in the following areas: 
o Exceed Max Transfer Area Timeframe 

• DEP proposed a penalties only SFCO to be issued following re-inspection to confirm 
compliance with Transfer Area timeframes. 

• Re-inspection conducted July 18, 2006.  Violation corrected. 
• Short Form Consent Order requiring payment of $2,500 penalty + $250 Department cost 

was executed Oct 2, 2006. 
• Penalty and cost paid in full with check received August 25, 2006.   
• Recommend that this case be closed. 
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